SESSION OF 2003

SUPPLEMENTAL NOTE ON HOUSE BILL NO. 2367

As Amended by House Committee of the Whole

Brief*

HB 2367, as amended, would permit the Secretary of Administra-
tion to use inspection services of a local political subdivision to inspect
a state capital improvement project, with the concurrence of the state
agency which owns the property. Currently, employees of the Division
of Facilities Management must perform all inspections.

Background

The House Committee amended the bill to require concurrence of
the agency which owns the property in question before local inspection
services could be utilized.

A representative of the Division of Facilities Management of the
Department of Administration testified in support of the bill and
proposed the amendment, at the request of the Board of Regents. A
representative of the International Association of Plumbing and
Mechanical Officials appeared in opposition to the bill.

The House Committee of the Whole amendment was technical in
nature.

The fiscal note submitted by the Division of the Budget indicated
that the bill will have only a “negligible” fiscal impact.

*Supplemental notes are prepared by the Legislative Research
Department and do not express legislative intent. The supplemental
note and fiscal note for this bill may be accessed on the Internet at
http://www.ksleqislature.org/klrd




